
 

                                                                                                                                                      18 August, 2020 

 

Editor 

Sydney Morning Herald 

Email: letters@smh.com.au 

 

Dear Editor, 

I refer to Ben Bland’s article “Hong Kong’s new wave of struggle” on 12 August. 

The National Security Law only targets four types of acts and activities that endanger national security. 

The vast majority of Hong Kong residents who are law-abiding, including overseas investors, are 

entirely not affected. 

Freedom of the press is an important cornerstone of Hong Kong. The National Security Law does not 

affect the legitimate rights of Hong Kong residents to exercise freedom of speech, including criticising 

government policies or policies and decisions made by officials. Neither will freedom of information, 

academic freedom, policy studies, personal data privacy and general business activities be 

compromised. 

What the National Security Law regulates is the use of Hong Kong by foreign countries or external 

elements to carry out activities of secession, subversion, infiltration and sabotage. Given that the Law 

has provided a clear definition of the offence of collusion with a foreign country or with external 

elements to endanger national security, the legitimate rights and freedoms enjoyed by the residents 

will not be affected. 

Upon the promulgation and coming into effect of the National Security Law, the Hong Kong Special 

Administrative Region Government immediately established the National Security Department under 

the Hong Kong Police Force, and has been proactively implementing the legal system and enforcement 

mechanism for safeguarding national security.  The Police have the responsibility to make the best 

efforts to gather evidence and will act in accordance with the laws and procedures.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

Raymond Fan  

Director 

(Representative to Australia and New Zealand)  

 


